
A tough act to follow! 
 

 
 
     Hancock Central School District students entertained more than 200 parents, grandparents 
and community members last Friday to cap a weeklong visit from the National Circus Project. 
Students in grades K-9 who take advantage of the Hancock Community Education Foundation’s 
free After School Program received a week’s worth of training from the NCP before the big 
show Friday night. The week began with an assembly of entertainment featuring performers 
from the circus. 
 
     The NCP is an arts-in-education group that promotes student participation in school arts and 
physical education activities, using “circus” as its theme. Students learn and practice physical 
fitness and motor skills through juggling, plate-spinning, “devil stick” manipulation, and 
balancing on stilts. 
 
     The workshop was partially funded by the Arts Education Grant program, a local re-grant 
program of the Roxbury Arts Group. These grants are made possible with funds from the 
Decentralization (DEC) program of the New York State Council on the Arts (NYSCA). 
 

    
 
 


